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Brief Communication 

N arthecium ossifragum Associated 
Photosensitization in Sheep in The Faroe Islands 

Hepatogenous photosensitization in sheep is 
an important problem in various parts of the 
world. Most photosensitization diseases are 
associated with ingestion of plant or fungal 
toxins. The lily, Narthecium ossifragum, has 
long been associated with photosensitization 
in lambs in western Norway (Ender 1955, 
Fla¢yen 1993) and in the northern regions of 
the British Isles (Ford 1964). 
Photosensitization in sheep grazing N. ossifra
gum (in Farnese: Kattarkl6gv) occurs regu
larly in The Faroe Islands (Fla¢yen et al. 
1994), but the problem is of minor importance 
to the Farnese sheep industry and, to the 
knowledge of the authors, has not been re
ported internationally before. In some parts 
of The Faroe Island the disease is known as 
"ormasjuka (literally: worm disease)" or 
"lambia haranar upp i skorti (desiccation of 
the skin of the face of the lamb)". 
N. ossifragum is a loosely to densely clonal, 
perennial herb, 5-30(-40) cm tall with a creep
ing rhizome. The plant occurs on oligotrophic, 
mesotrophic and eutrophic peat deposits in 
Scandinavia to 69° 42' N, in the British Isles, 
The Netherlands, Belgium, north-west Ger
many, west and central France, northern 
Spain and east Portugal (Summerfield 1974). 
In The Faroe Islands, N. ossifragum is very 
common, except on the islands of Stora 
Dfmun, Lftla Dfmun, Koltur and Mykines 
where it has not been found (Hansen 1966). It 
is a lowland plant. It was found in 92% of 135 

investigated localities below 300 m above sea 
level (a.s.l.), in 56% of localities at 300-600 m 
a.s.l., and in none in the zone above 600 m 
a.s.l. (Hansen 1966). Above 300 m its growth 
is scattered and does not cover extensive 
areas as it does in the lowlands. 
The disease is typical of lambs. About 20 
lambs, of a total population of 70 000 sheep, 
are reported to become photosensitized each 
year. Most of these cases occur between 25 
June and 10 August. Usually a few cases (<5 
cases) of photosensitization of adult sheep are 
reported in late April and early May. At that 
time N. ossifragum is sprouting and there are 
few other green plants available as feed. The 
sprouting N. ossifragum seems to be palatable 
to the adult sheep. Cases are seen on all is
lands on which N. ossifragum is found, but 
most cases are reported on Eysturoy between 
Noraskati and Eiai and on Streymoy between 
Hvalvik and Tj0rnuvik. The disease occurs 
mainly in sheep grazing lowland pastures. A 
daily surveilance of the grazing animals is nor
mally not performed in The Faroe Islands, 
and unreported cases probably occur. 
The aetiology of the disease is not fully known 
(Fla¢yen 1993). Steroidal saponins from the 
plant have been suggested to be the actual 
toxins (Ender 1955), but results from dosing 
experiments in lambs suggest that the sapo
nins alone may not be responsible (Flilf;Jyen et 
al. 1991). 
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